Fees and Charges Schedule



Shire Council

Note: amounts relating to certain fees identified in the Fees and Charges schedule are set externally to Council and may therefore change depending on when Council is made aware of the applicable amounts to be charged for the financial year.

Table Of Contents

iverpool Plains Shire Council	10
Council Information Services	10
Information Available to the Public	
Copying Services	
Report Copies	
Government Information Public Access Act (GIPA Act)	
Subpoena to Produce Documents	
Native Title	
Geospatial Information Services (GIS)	
Maps	
Sale of Images	
Other Professional Services	
Finance & Administration	13
Sales and Services	
Rentals per user - Council Chambers (per day)	
Sundry Certificates & Charges	
Rates and Charges	
Tourism	
Banner Advertising	
Development & Planning Services	
Information	
Information compiled from files	
Application Fees	
DA Public Notification	16
Development Administration fee - record keeping, maintenance of Planning Portal	
Development Application	
DA - Local Development involving building or works	
Additional DA Fees for Particular Development Categories	
Certification Application	
Building Works - Inspection fees	
to the state of th	

Subdivision Civil Works - Inspection Fees	19
Civil Construction Plan Check Fee	20
Subdivision Certificate	20
Civil Engineering Works - Inspection Fees	20
Occupation Certificate - Partial	
Refund of Development Application, Construction Certificate or Complying Development Certificate	20
Post Approvals	21
Modification/Amendments/Reviews of Development Applications	
Additional Fees for modification/S8.3 Reviews	
Modification/Amendments/Reviews of Construction Certificates	
Fire Safety Compliance	
Preparation of Local Environmental Plans	22
Local Government Act	23
Section 68 Applications/Approvals	23
Temporary Occupation	23
Amusement Devices	23
Barbershop/Hairdressers/Beauty Salon	23
Food premises	24
Swimming Pool Certificate	24
Ranger Control	24
Companion Animal	24
Hire of crate for animal trapping and/or transport	24
Registration	25
Livestock Impounded	25
Vehicle/Article Impounding	25
Natural Resources	25
Premises	25
Environmental Monitoring	26
Biosecurity - Weeds	26
Waste Management	26
Waste Management Charges	26

Special Access Fee	27
Landfill charges for users	27
Animal Waste	27
Building Materials	27
Clean Green Waste	27
Liquid (General) Waste Complying with NSW EPA Requirements	28
Domestic or Commercial Waste	
Domestic/Commercial Mixed Waste Containing More Than 25% Recyclable or green waste	28
E-Waste	28
Grain Tarps	
Grain Dust	
Metal	
Soil	
Tyres	
Asbestos	
Chicken Shed	30
On-Site Sewage Management	30
On-site Sewage	30
Libraries	30
Lost & Damaged items	31
Inter-library Loans	31
Sales	31
Printing & Photocopying	31
All Council Facilities	32
Cancellation Fees	32
Visitor Information Centre	32
Meeting Room Hire	32
Royal Picture Theatre	33
Private Functions	33
Rehearsals	33
Extra services	33

Youth & Children Services	33
Long Day Care Facility (CCB rebate applies)	35
Plains Fitness	34
Gym Membership fortnightly direct debit	34
Partners Membership	34
Use of Gym and Group Fitness Classes	
Adult	
Concession Membership	3!
School Students	3!
Other charges	30
Passes	3
Group Fit, Upstairs Office and Bathroom Hire	3
Squash Organisations	30
Casual Squash	3
Recreational Buildings / Halls	30
Sports Grounds, Parks & Reserves	30
Quirindi Caravan Park	30
Quirindi Racecourse/ Showground Complex	3
Jockey Club Dining Complex	3
Lobsey Pavilion (per day)	3
Hiring of Infield (excludes User Groups)	3
Stables	3
David Taylor Park	39
Currabubula Recreation Ground	39
Willow Tree Recreation Ground	39
Other Parks & Recreation	40
Sporting Precinct	40
Casual Hire - Excluding light charges	
Casual Hire - Including light charges	4
Canteen	
Combined Courts	4
Tennis Facilities	4

Quirindi Sporting Hub Precinct - Clubhouse (Milner Parade)	41
User Group Fees	41
Swimming Centres	43
Entrance Fees	43
Season Tickets	43
Adults	43
Pensioner Concessions	43
Family	43
Children (1 year and under 18 years)	43
Pool Social Functions	44
User Groups	44
Exclusive Use of Pool	44
Learn to Swim Class	44
Aqua Aerobics Class	45
Airport	45
Landing Fees	45
Public Cemeteries	45
Reservations	45
Interments	45
Interment Services Levy	46
Monumental Fees	46
Plaques	46
Double Interment	46
Perpetual maintenance	46
Private Plots	47
Administration	47
Water Services	47
Water Supply	47
Usage Charges - Residential & Non-Residential	47
Access Charges - Residential & Non-Residential	
Connections to existing main (including meter supply)	48

Standard 20mm (3/4") connection including backflow device.	4
Standard 25mm (1") connection including backflow device	4
Greater than 25mm water connection (doesn't include backflow device, installed by plumber)	4
Disconnections	4
Pressure & or flow statement	48
Meter Readings	4
Water Meter Testing - Class 2 meters with verification scale of 1L or less	4
Unsubstantiated work (i.e. not Councils asset to repair)	49
Water meter repairs due to damage by consumer (or others)	4
During working hours	4
After working hours	4
Service Restriction for Debt Recovery	4
Asset identification	4
Location of existing services for Telstra	4
Location of existing Water Services Assets	5
Provision of plans	5
Development Charges - Water Headworks	5
Supplies	5
From Bulk fill Facility - Quirindi	5
Truck wash bay Quirindi	5
A purchase of access tag	5
Timed usage	5
National Truck wash System Account Fees	5
Backflow Prevention	5
Device Registration Fee	5
ewer Services	5:
Sewer	5
Residential	5
Non-Residential	5
Inspections	5
Connections to existing sewer main	5
Sewerage Installation	5

52
52
53
53
53
53
53
53
54
54
54
56
56
56
56
56
56
56
57
57
57
57
57
57
57
58

Liverpool Plains Shire Council

Fee Precedence Note:

In the event of any inconsistency between fees in this Document and the Regulations under Statutes, the fees in the Regulations shall prevail.

Council Information Services

Information Available to the Public

Council Business Papers	Council's business papers are available on Council's website – www.liverpoolplains.n sw.gov.au	N	N	yes	
Copying Services					
A4 Copy or Print - Black and White	\$0.20	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
A4 Copy or Print - Colour	\$1.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
A3 Copy or Print - Black and White	\$0.40	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
A3 Copy or Print - Colour	\$2.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Laminating A5	\$13.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Laminating A4	\$15.40	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Laminating A3	\$18.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Report Copies					
Developer Contribution Plans	\$99.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Local Environmental Plan (Written Instrument)	\$87.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
S64 and S94 Plans	\$47.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Government Information Public Access Act (GIPA Act)

Subject to change as per Regulations

continued on next page ... Page 10 of 58

Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Government Information Public Access Act (GIPA Act) [continued	[b				
Access Application Fee (GIPA Act) - Personal & Non-Personal Nature	Prescribed - \$30	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Act
Processing Charge - Personal Information about applicant only	Prescribed - nil for first 20 hours	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Act
Processing Charge - per hour after first 20 hours	Prescribed - \$30 per hour after first hour	N	N	yes	As determined by the Act
Internal Review Access Application Fee (GIPA Act)	Prescribed - \$40	Υ	Ν	no	As determined by the Act
Open Access Information under the GIPA Act or Regulation - Photocopying	Refer to Copying Services	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Informal Release of Information under the GIPA Act (excludes Open Access Information) Processing Charge	\$0.00	N	N	no	
Informal Release of Information under the GIPA Act (excludes Open Access Information) Photocopying	Refer to Copying Services	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Proactive release of Information under the GIPA Act	Quotation	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Subpoena to Produce Documents					
Searching and compiling documents - Non-legally qualified staff per hour	\$76.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Searching and compiling documents - Legally qualified staff per hour	\$145.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Late fee if served less than seven working days before production required	\$145.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Copying Expenses	Refer to Copying Services	N	N		
Courier / Postage Cost	At Cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Native Title					
Native Title Research Application Fee	\$76.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Native Title Research & Reporting Fee - Staff Time - Per hour	\$76.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Native Title Research and Reporting Fee - External Consultant	Actual cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Geospatial Information Services (GIS)					
GIS - Spatial Data Extraction Fees - Per hour	\$76.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

2025-2026

continued on next page ... Page 11 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Geospatial Information Services (GIS) [continued]					
Map Prints/Plots - Imagery A4	\$14.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Map Prints/Plots - Imagery A3	\$16.20	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Map Prints/Plots - Thematic Layers (Vector/Raster) A4	\$2.10	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Map Prints/Plots - Thematic Layers (Vector/Raster) A3	\$2.60	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Colour Plotter Prints A4	\$20.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Colour Plotter Prints A3	\$28.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Digital Spatial Data Set (less than 3000 Hectares)	\$85.00 + \$1.75 per hectare	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Digital Spatial Data Set (more than 3000 Hectares)	Quotation	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
GIS - Professional Services - per hour	\$145.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Maps					- 0.0000
Town – Small	\$14.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Town – Large	\$20.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Shire - A3	\$28.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
With Road list - A3	\$40.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Colour - A4	\$20.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Colour - A3	\$28.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Fees based on physical delivery of map					
Electronic Copy of Map - PDF	\$10.40	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Fee based on PDF delivery only					
Sale of Images					
Sale of Image from Council Image Library	Quotation	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Other Professional Services					
Professional Compliance Service Fee - per hour - for services not specified elsewhere within Fees and Charges	\$145.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Finance & Administration					
Returned Cheque / Dishonour Fee	\$37.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
In addition to any bank charges					
Refund Application Fee	\$27.50	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Sundry Debtor Late Payment Fee	\$23.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Bond Administration Fee	\$141.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Credit Card Surcharge	0.87% of the value of the transaction	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sales and Services					
Rural addressing numbers - Initial first sign supplied at no charge	No charge	N	Υ	no	
Rural addressing numbers - Supply after subdivision (per unit)	\$70.50	N	Υ		Full (100%) Recovery
Rural addressing numbers - Replacement (per unit)	\$70.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Replacement and installation after subdivision					
Swimming pool safety posters	\$47.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Rentals per user - Council Chambers (per day)					
Community organisations	\$159.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Other	\$605.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sundry Certificates & Charges					
Section 603 Certificate - Application Fee	Prescribed - \$100	Υ	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Section 603 Certificate Urgency Fee - Required within 24 hours (subject to approval of Management)	\$100.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Section 603 Certificate - Verbal Update of Provided Certificate within Two Months	Nil	N	N	no	
Rates and Charges					
Residential Rate - Quirindi	0.00618776 cents in \$ (Base \$400)	N	N	yes	Partial Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 13 of 58

Rates and Charges [continued]

Residential Rate - Rural	Residential Rate - Quirindi (Ordinary - mixed development)	0.00618368 cents in \$ (Base \$400)	N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Classe \$400 Classe \$520 Classe \$520	Residential Rate - Rural		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Business Rate - Ordinary	Residential Rate - Villages		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Business Rate - Quirindi	Residential Rate - Werris Creek		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Business Rate - Quirindi (Ordinary - mixed development) 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Premer 0.02353206 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Villages 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Spring Ridge 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris C	Business Rate - Ordinary		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Business Rate - Premer Coulomb	Business Rate - Quirindi		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Business Rate - Villages 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Spring Ridge 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Farmland Rate 0.00192517 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Mining Rate 0.00192517 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Mining Rate 0.003253586 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Mining Rate - Coal 0.02821151 cents in \$ (Base \$2,725) Mining Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily Prescribed - 10.5% N N no As determined by the Act Rates and Charges (s566 Local Government Act 1993)	Business Rate - Quirindi (Ordinary - mixed development)		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Business Rate - Spring Ridge 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Farmland Rate 0.00192517 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Mining Rate 0.00192517 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Mining Rate 0.03253586 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Mining Rate - Coal 0.02821151 cents in \$ N N yes Partial Recovery (Base \$2,725) Mining Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily Prescribed - 10.5% N N N yes Partial Recovery Partial Recovery N N N yes Partial Recovery Partial Recovery N N N yes Partial Recovery Partial Recovery N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	Business Rate - Premer		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Business Rate - Wallabadah 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Rarmland Rate 0.00192517 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Mining Rate 0.03253586 cents in \$ (Base \$520) Mining Rate - Coal 0.03253586 cents in \$ (Base \$2,725) Mining Rate - Coal 0.02821151 cents in \$ (Base \$2,725) Mining Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily Prescribed - 10.5% N N N yes Partial Recovery Rates and Charges (\$566 Local Government Act 1993)	Business Rate - Villages		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Business Rate - Werris Creek 0.02249205 cents in \$ 0.02249205 cents in \$ N N N yes Partial Recovery (Base \$520) Farmland Rate 0.00192517 cents in \$ N N N yes Partial Recovery (Base \$520) Mining Rate 0.03253586 cents in \$ N N N yes Partial Recovery (Base \$2,725) Mining Rate - Coal 0.02821151 cents in \$ N N N yes Partial Recovery (Base \$2,725) Outstanding Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily Prescribed - 10.5% N N N no As determined by the Act Rates and Charges (\$566 Local Government Act 1993)	Business Rate - Spring Ridge		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Farmland Rate 0.00192517 cents in \$ N N Syes Partial Recovery (Base \$520) Mining Rate 0.03253586 cents in \$ N N N Syes Partial Recovery (Base \$2,725) Mining Rate - Coal 0.02821151 cents in \$ N N N Syes Partial Recovery (Base \$2,725) Outstanding Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily Prescribed - 10.5% N N N no As determined by the Act Rates and Charges (s566 Local Government Act 1993)	Business Rate - Wallabadah		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Mining Rate 0.03253586 cents in \$ 0.03253586 cents in \$ N N yes Partial Recovery Mining Rate - Coal 0.02821151 cents in \$ N N N yes Partial Recovery (Base \$2,725) Outstanding Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily Prescribed - 10.5% N N no As determined by the Act Rates and Charges (s566 Local Government Act 1993)	Business Rate - Werris Creek		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
(Base \$2,725) Mining Rate - Coal 0.02821151 cents in \$ N N yes Partial Recovery (Base \$2,725) Outstanding Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily Prescribed - 10.5% N N no As determined by the Act Rates and Charges (s566 Local Government Act 1993)	Farmland Rate		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
(Base \$2,725) Outstanding Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily Rates and Charges (s566 Local Government Act 1993) (Base \$2,725) Prescribed - 10.5% N N N N N N N N N N N N N	Mining Rate		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Rates and Charges (s566 Local Government Act 1993)	Mining Rate - Coal		N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
	Outstanding Rates & Charges - Interest on overdue amounts calculated daily	Prescribed - 10.5%	N	N	no	As determined by the Act
Section 605 - Expenses of tracing persons At Cost N N no Full (100%) Recovery	Rates and Charges (s566 Local Government Act 1993)					
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Section 605 - Expenses of tracing persons	At Cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 14 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Rates and Charges [continued]					
Rates - Debt Recovery Cost (Including Legal Action)	At Cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Tourism					
First Fleet Gardens School Tours - per person	\$14.40	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Group Tours	Charged per quote	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Banner Advertising					
Each banner	As per quotation	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Minimum period 1 week prior to event					
Per event Development & Planning Services	As per quotation	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Development & Planning Services Information	As per quotation	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Development & Planning Services	As per quotation \$71.00	N	N N	no	, , , , ,
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.)					As determined by the Ac
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee	\$71.00	Y	N	no	As determined by the Ac As determined by the Ac Full (100%) Recovery
Development & Planning Services nformation S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee Drainage Diagram Search	\$71.00 \$178.00 \$87.00 \$55.00	Y Y	N N	no no	As determined by the Ac As determined by the Ac Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee Drainage Diagram Search Outstanding Notices	\$71.00 \$178.00 \$87.00 \$55.00 \$180.00	Y Y N N	N N N N	no no no no	As determined by the Ac As determined by the Ac Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full/Partial Recovery
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee Drainage Diagram Search Outstanding Notices Dwelling Entitlement Check - Simple (1 hour)	\$71.00 \$178.00 \$87.00 \$55.00 \$180.00 \$218.00	Y Y N N	N N N N	no no no no no	As determined by the Ac As determined by the Ac Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full/Partial Recovery Full (100%) Recovery
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee Drainage Diagram Search Outstanding Notices	\$71.00 \$178.00 \$87.00 \$55.00 \$180.00	Y Y N N	N N N N	no no no no	As determined by the Ac As determined by the Ac Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full/Partial Recovery
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee Drainage Diagram Search Outstanding Notices Dwelling Entitlement Check - Simple (1 hour)	\$71.00 \$178.00 \$87.00 \$55.00 \$180.00 \$218.00 \$220 plus \$145 per	Y Y N N	N N N N	no no no no no	As determined by the Ac As determined by the Ac Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full/Partial Recovery Full (100%) Recovery
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee Drainage Diagram Search Outstanding Notices Dwelling Entitlement Check - Simple (1 hour) Dwelling Entitlement Check - Complex (in excess of 1 hour of staff time)	\$71.00 \$178.00 \$87.00 \$55.00 \$180.00 \$218.00 \$220 plus \$145 per hour	Y Y N N N	N N N N N	no no no no no	As determined by the Act As determined by the Act Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full/Partial Recovery Full (100%) Recovery
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee Drainage Diagram Search Outstanding Notices Dwelling Entitlement Check - Simple (1 hour) Dwelling Entitlement Check - Complex (in excess of 1 hour of staff time) Preliminary Development & Building Advice (max 30 minutes staff time)	\$71.00 \$178.00 \$87.00 \$55.00 \$180.00 \$218.00 \$220 plus \$145 per hour \$0.00	Y Y N N N	N N N N N N N	no no no no no no	As determined by the Act As determined by the Act Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full/Partial Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery
Development & Planning Services Information S10.7(2) Standard Planning Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate (Part 9 Sch. 4 EPA Reg.) S10.7(2) + (5) Standard + Additional Information Certificate - Urgency Fee Drainage Diagram Search Outstanding Notices Dwelling Entitlement Check - Simple (1 hour) Dwelling Entitlement Check - Complex (in excess of 1 hour of staff time) Preliminary Development & Building Advice (max 30 minutes staff time) Detailed Development & Building Advice (in excess of 30 minutes staff time) per hour	\$71.00 \$178.00 \$87.00 \$55.00 \$180.00 \$218.00 \$220 plus \$145 per hour \$0.00	Y Y N N N	N N N N N N N	no no no no no no	As determined by the Act As determined by the Act Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full/Partial Recovery Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 15 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Information compiled from files [continued]					
Additional charge for time in excess of 30 minutes (per hour)	\$145.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Application Fees					
DA Public Notification					
Affected / Adjoining Landowners	\$166.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Newspaper Advertisement	\$780.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Giving notice of Designated Development	\$2,957.00	N	N	yes	As determined by the Ac
Giving notice of nominated integrated development, threatened species development of Class 1 aquaculture development	\$1,472.00	N	N	yes	As determined by the Ac
Giving notice of prohibited development	\$1,472.00	N	N	yes	As determined by the Ac
Development Administration fee - record keeping, maintenance of P	lanning Portal				
Per Development Application	\$160.00	Υ	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Development Application					
DA - erection of a dwelling less than \$100,000 (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$606.00	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Ac
DA - not involving building works, subdivision or demolition (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$379.00	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Ac
DA - Local Development involving building or works					
Subject to change as per Regulations					
Less than \$5,000 (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	Fee: \$147.00	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Ac
\$5,001 – \$50,000 (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$226.00 plus an additional \$3.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	Y	N	no	As determined by the Ac

continued on next page ... Page 16 of 58

Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	(% cost recovery)
DA - Local Development involving building or works [continu	ued]				
\$50,001 – \$250,000 (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$469.00 plus an additional \$3.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$50,000	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
\$250,001 – \$500,000 (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$1,544.00 plus an additional \$2.34 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
\$500,001 – \$1,000,000 (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$2,325.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
\$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000 (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$3,483.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
More than \$10,000,001 (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$21,146.00 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
Additional DA Fees for Particular Development Categories					
Notice for DCP variation	\$340.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Integrated Development (Part 3 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$187.00	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Act
DA requiring Concurrence (Part 3 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$426.00	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Act
Designated Development Fee (Part 3 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$1,226.00	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Act

2025-2026

Pricing Policy

continued on next page ... Page 17 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Additional DA Fees for Particular Development Categories [continued]					
DA's required to be referred to Design Review Panel (Part 3 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$3,905.00	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Act
DA - Subdivision					
DA Fee for subdivision not involving opening of public road (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$440.00 plus \$53 per additional lot	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
DA Fee for subdivision involving opening of public road (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$885.00 plus \$65 per additional lot	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
DA Fee for strata title subdivision (Part 2 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$440.00 plus \$65 per additional lot	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act

Certification Application

- 1. Complying Development Certificate Application
- 2. Construction Certificate Building & Civil Works
- 3. S6.25 Building Information Certificate (Includes one site inspection)

Demolition	\$350.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Change of Use - not involving any building works	\$350.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$0 - \$10,000	\$330.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$10,001 - \$20,000	\$380.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$20,001 - \$100,000	\$380.00 + 0.4% of estimated value	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$100,001 - \$250,000	\$810.00 + 0.3% of estimated total cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$250,001 - \$500,000	\$1,350.00 + 0.2% of estimated cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$500,001 and Above	\$2,420.00 + 0.1% of estimated cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Additional Fees for Commercial/Industrial for alternative solution	\$145.00 per hour or by quote	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Change from Private Certifier to Council Certification	By quote	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Building Works - Inspection fees

Inspection fee for building works - each critical stage inspection	\$193.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Re-inspection fee where inspection has been booked but work is not ready/failed	\$193.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Inspection of dwelling to be relocated	\$193.00 per hour of staff time + travel at cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Inspection fee undertaken for private certifiers	\$560.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Subdivision Civil Works - Inspection Fees

(includes storm; driveway and road pavement)

continued on next page ... Page 19 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Subdivision Civil Works - Inspection Fees [continued]					
Lots provided with town water and/or sewer (per lot)	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Lots not provided with town water and/or sewer (per lot)	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Each additional inspection	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Civil Construction Plan Check Fee					
Civil Construction plan check fee	\$280.00 plus \$100.00 per lot	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Re-release of final plan of subdivision due to error by the applicant	\$118.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Subdivision Certificate					
Subdivision Certificate	\$300.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Civil Engineering Works - Inspection Fees					
For critical stages prior to final occupation certificate					
Min Fee where Council issued the Construction Certificate	\$260.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Min Fee where Council is not the certifier	\$560.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Occupation Certificate - Partial					
Class 1 & 10 Buildings Occupation Certificate Application - exclusive of inspection fee	\$220.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Class 2 – 9 Occupation Certificate Application - exclusive of inspection fee	\$250.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Refund of Development Application, Construction Certificate or Co	omplying Developm	ent Cer	tificat	е	
Written notice of withdrawal of Application prior to commencement of Assessment	80% of the Original Fee or as determined by Manager	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Withdrawal/cancellation after commencing assessment prior to determination	50% of the Original Fee or as determined by Manager	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
------	---------------------------------	---------------	-----	-------------------------------------

Post Approvals

Modification/Amendments/Reviews of Development Applications

S4.55(1) Modification - minor error, misdescription or miscalculation by Council	\$0.00	N	N	no	
S4.55(1) Modification - minor error, misdescription or miscalculation - by applicant (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$95.00 for error/ change by applicant	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(1A) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Minimal Environmental Impact - others (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$859.00 or 50% of original fee, whichever is lower	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(1A) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Minimal Environmental Impact - if original DA fee was less than \$100 or involves no physical works (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	50% of original fee	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(2) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Minimal Environmental Impact - if original DA fee was less than \$100 or the erection of a dwelling - less than \$100,000 value (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$253.00	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(2) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Some Environmental Impact - up to \$5,000 (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$73.00	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(2) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Some Environmental Impact - \$5,001 - \$250,000 (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$113.00, plus \$1.50 for each \$1,000 of the estimated cost	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(2) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Some Environmental Impact - \$250,001 - \$500,000 (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$666.00, plus \$0.85 for each \$1,000 (or part) that exceeds \$250,000	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(2) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Some Environmental Impact - \$500,001 - \$1 million (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$949.00, plus \$0.50 for each \$1,000 (or part) that exceeds \$500,000	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(2) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Some Environmental Impact - \$1,000,001 - \$10 million (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$1,314.00, plus \$0.40 for each \$1,000 (or part) that exceeds \$1 Million	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S4.55(2) & S4.56(1) Modifications - Some Environmental Impact - More than \$10 million (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	\$6,310.00 plus \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (or part) that exceeds \$10 Million	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Additional Fees for modification/S8.3 Reviews					
Additional fees for modification if S4.55(2) or 4.56(1) notification required	As specified by the Act or as determined by the Planning Manager	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
Additional fees for public notice, statement of qualified designer, design review designer (Part 4 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	As specified by the Act or as determined by the Planning Manager	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
S8.3 Review of Development Consent (Part 7 Sch.4 EPA Reg.)	As specified by the Act or as determined by the Planning Manager	Y	N	no	As determined by the Act
Modification/Amendments/Reviews of Construction Certificates					
Minor Modification, minor error, misdescription or miscalculation	Nil for error/change by Council	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Minor Modification, minor error, misdescription or miscalculation - by applicant	\$100.00 for error/ change by applicant	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Minor Modification	\$170.00	N	Ν	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Major Modification	50% of Original Construction Certificate Fee	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Min Fee where Council did not issue the construction certificate	\$220.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Fire Safety Compliance					
Essential Service Compliance Inspection	\$190.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Annual Fire Safety Certificate Registration	\$72.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Preparation of Local Environmental Plans					
Fee to cover the cost of preparing Local Environment Plans initiated by Developers					
Minor (minimum fee)	\$6,000.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 22 of 58

2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
440.000.00				E II (4000() B
\$12,000.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
At Cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$550.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$130.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$130.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$130.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$130.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$36.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$325.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$510.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$69.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$256.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
	\$550.00 \$130.00 \$130.00 \$130.00 \$130.00 \$193.00 \$36.50 \$325.00 \$510.00	\$550.00 N \$130.00 N \$130.00 N \$130.00 N \$130.00 N \$130.00 N \$130.00 N \$193.00 N \$193.00 N \$36.50 N \$325.00 N \$325.00 N	\$550.00 N N N S130.00 N N N N N S193.00 N N N N S193.00 N N N N S36.50 N N N S36.50 N N N S325.00 N N N N S510.00 N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	\$550.00 N N N no \$130.00 N N N no \$193.00 N N N no \$36.50 N N N no \$36.50 N N N no \$325.00 N N N no \$510.00 N N N no

	2025-2026				
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Food premises					
Inspections - per hour or part thereof	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Category 1 Administration Fee (includes 1 inspection)	\$595.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Category 2 Administration Fee(includes 1 inspection)	\$380.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Category 3 Administration Fee (includes 1 inspection)	\$230.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Premises used for sale of Food (per inspection/per hr)	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Improvement Notice (section 57)	As determined by the Act - minimum \$330	Υ	N	no	As determined by the Act
Footpath Restaurants Dining Application	\$500.00	N	Ν	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Swimming Pool Certificate					
Swimming Pool Certificate - includes inspection fee	\$193.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Each additional inspection	\$111.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Ranger Control					
Companion Animal					
Surrender Fee	\$0.00	N	N	yes	
Prescribed release fee	\$83.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Maintenance Fee per day whilst seized	\$38.50	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Maintenance Fee - Requiring special care	Actual cost plus 20%	N	N	yes	120% Recovery
Hire of crate for animal trapping and/or transport					
Deposit for Animal Trap	\$50.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
	(men 201)				
Registration					
Registration of cat or dog (as determined by the Companion Animals Regulation 2018)	Prescribed - subject to change as per regulation www.olg.nsw.gov.au/ dogs-cats/nsw-pet- registry/microchipping- and-registration/	N	N	yes	As determined by the Act
Micro Chipping	\$30.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Livestock Impounded					
Collection and conveyancing charges	Actual cost of staff time & travelling & plant hire (GST exempt)	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Sustenance charges – 1st animal	\$38.50	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Sustenance charges – each additional animal	\$33.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Release fee per impoundment	\$109.00	N	Ν	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Sale of animals	Actual cost of staff time & travelling & plant hire (GST exempt)	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Vehicle/Article Impounding					
Impounding of Vehicle including towing costs	Actual cost plus 20%	N	N	no	120% Recovery
Daily storage rate from notification	\$10.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Release fee	\$83.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Advertising and other costs	Actual cost plus 20%	N	N	no	120% Recovery
Natural Resources					
Premises					
Clean-up Notice (s 91)	Prescribed	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Environmental Monitoring					
Per hour	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Minimum fee	\$174.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Biosecurity - Weeds					
Weeds Certificates	\$206.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Weeds Officer - per person per hour	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Contract Spraying - Plant and Operator (plus Chemical Costs)	\$193.00	N	N	no	120% Recovery
Rapid Response Events (wages, plant, equipment) for Government Agencies	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Waste Management Waste Management Charges					
Residential - Occupied - Tip Facility Charge	\$115.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Quirindi, Werris Creek, Wallabadah, Willow Tree and Currabubula					
Residential - Occupied - Domestic Waste Management Charge	\$515.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Quirindi, Werris Creek, Wallabadah, Willow Tree and Currabubula					
Residential - Unoccupied - Tip Facility Charge	\$115.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Quirindi, Werris Creek, Wallabadah, Willow Tree and Currabubula					
Residential - Unoccupied - Domestic Waste Management Charge	\$81.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Quirindi, Werris Creek, Wallabadah, Willow Tree and Currabubula					
Business - Occupied - Tip Facility Charge	\$115.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Quirindi, Werris Creek, Wallabadah, Willow Tree and Currabubula					
Business - Occupied - Commercial Waste Charge	\$515.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Quirindi, Werris Creek, Wallabadah, Willow Tree and Currabubula					
All Other Businesses - Tip Facility Charge	\$115.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
All Rural Properties - Tip Facility Charge	\$115.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
240 Litre Weekly Garbage Bin Service (Per annum)	\$360.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 26 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Waste Management Charges [continued]				
240 Litre Fortnightly Co-Mingled Recycling Service (Per annum)	\$179.00	N N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Replacement Garbage or Recycling Bin	\$161.00	N N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Special Access Fee				
After hours access	\$390.00	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Per access + disposal cost				
Key Deposit – Refundable on return of key	\$176.00	N N	no	
Where approval given				

Landfill charges for users

Quirindi will only accept septic tank sludge, not oil and grease trap wastes

Animal Waste

Large dead animals (cattle, horses, etc)	\$180.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Plus excavation charge/hour	\$239.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Medium dead animals (sheep, calves, pigs, etc)	\$53.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Plus excavation charge/hour	\$239.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Small dead animals (dogs, cats, poultry, etc)	\$21.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Building Materials Bricks &/or concrete per tonne	\$27.50	N	Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Demolition mixed waste	\$171.00	N	Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Timber (clean)	\$35.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Clean Green Waste					
All large commercial vehicles per tonne	\$40.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Panel vans/utes	\$27.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 27 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Clean Green Waste [continued]					
Sedan/station wagon	\$16.30	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Small trailers / 1 tonner	\$27.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Liquid (General) Waste Complying with NSW EPA Requireme	ents				
Waste disposal units per kilolitre	\$81.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Domestic or Commercial Waste					
All large vehicles per tonne	\$171.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Small trucks and dual wheel trailers	\$65.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Panel vans/utes	\$27.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sedan/station wagon	\$16.40	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Small trailers / 1 tonner	\$27.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Wheelie bin/200L drum	\$8.70	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Domestic/Commercial Mixed Waste Containing More Than 25	5% Recyclable or green	waste			
Mattress	\$68.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Special event bin	\$16.40	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
All large vehicles per tonne	\$273.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Small trucks and dual wheel trailers	\$96.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Panel vans/utes	\$39.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sedan/station wagon	\$32.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Small trailers / 1 tonner	\$36.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Wheelie bin/200L drum	\$21.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
E-Waste					
E-Waste each item	\$20.15	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Grain Tarps					
Grain Tarps each item	\$68.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Grain Dust					
Grain Dust per cubic metre	\$273.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Metal					
White goods containing CFC's – refrigerators, A/c units, freezers, etc	\$81.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Wire not rolled up and/or timber posts in it per tonne	\$40.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Soil					
Clean fill	No charge	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Mixed fill (soil with bricks, rocks, etc) over 2.5 cm per tonne	\$85.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Tyres					
4WD/light truck (up to 16")	\$27.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Aircraft	\$231.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Car	\$20.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Motorbike	\$14.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Pushbike	\$7.30	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Other tyres	upon application	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Super single	\$53.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Tractor/grader (up to 1.5m)	\$99.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Tractor/grader (from 1.5m to 2m)	\$140.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Tractor/grader (from 2m)	\$221.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Mining tyres	\$750.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Truck 16" and above	\$40.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Asbestos					
Asbestos per cubic metre	\$292.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Excavator hire/hour	\$239.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Chicken Shed					
Egg Shells and dead Chickens per tonne	\$375.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
On-Site Sewage Management On-site Sewage					
OSMS - Application to install	\$188.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
OSMS - Design Assessment - Basic	\$223.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
OSMS - Design Assessment - Complex - per hour (non-residential)	\$106.00	N	Ν	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
OSMS - New Installation Inspection fee - Each Visit	\$305.00	N	Ν	no	Full (100%) Recovery
OSMS - Existing System Inspection - Per Visit	\$257.00	N	Ν	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
OSMS - Cancellation of Inspection by Applicant - Less than 4 hours notice	\$176.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
OSMS - Approval to Operate	\$94.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
OSMS - Change of Ownership - Greater than 5 working day's notice	\$94.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Plus Inspection fee, if required	_				
OSMS - Change of Ownership - Urgent, under 5 working days notice Plus Inspection Fee, if required	\$188.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
OSMS - AWTS Non-compliance (Maintenance Intervals) - Administration Fee	\$141.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Per Occasion, Plus Inspection Fee, if required					
Libraries					
Hire of the Community Hub - Library - Not for Profit Organisation per day	\$120.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Hire of the Community Hub - Library - Not for Profit Organisation 4 hours-day	\$60.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Hire of the Community Hub - Library - Not for Profit Organisation per hour (minimum 2 hours)	\$20.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 30 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Libraries [continued]					
Hire of the Community Hub - Library - Volunteer Organisation (up to 2 hours)	\$0.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Hire of the Community Hub - Library - Volunteer Organisation (per day)	\$100.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Hire of the Community Hub - Library - Commercial Organisation (per hour - minimum 2 hours)	\$32.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Hire of the Community Hub - Library - Commercial Organisation (per day)	\$150.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Hire wet area of Community Hub per hour - no access to Community Hub Room*	\$20.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
* Only available between 10am - 5pm weekdays and only when Community Hub room has not been us	sed.				
Lost & Damaged items					
Replacement of lost item (CNRL) - Purchase cost plus processing fee	Purchase cost plus processing fee as advised by CNRL at replacement time	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Inter-library Loans					
Interlibrary Resource Sharing (ILRS) - Loan of Books and Materials	Rates as per Australian Interlibrary Resource Sharing - www.nla.gov.au/using- library/copies-and- interlibrary-loans/ copies-and- interlibrary-loans- libraries/document- supply	N	Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sales					
Printing & Photocopying					
Scan to email - per page	\$0.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
A4 Copy or Print - Black and White	\$0.20	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
A4 Copy or Print - Colour	\$1.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
A3 Copy or Print - Black and White	\$0.40	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 31 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Printing & Photocopying [continued]					
A3 Copy or Print - Colour	\$2.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
A4 Laminating	\$15.40	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
All Council Facilities Key Deposit for Facilities - refundable on return of key Cleaning Penalty Fee - due to facilities left uncleaned after event	\$103.50 \$545.00	N N	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recover
Closing Facility Penalty Fee - premises not secured by user or hirer	\$545.00	N	Y	no	Full (100%) Recover
Cancellation Fees Does not apply to User Groups with Council Agreements					
Cancellation Fee - Notice given 3 or more days prior to Event	100% Refund	N	Υ	no	Full/Partial Recovery
Cancellation Fee - Notice given 48 hours prior to Event	50% Refund	N	Υ	no	Full/Partial Recovery
Cancellation Fee - Notice given less than 48 hours prior to Event	NIL Refund	N	Υ	no	Full/Partial Recovery

Visitor Information Centre

Meeting Room Hire

Meeting room capacity 6 people - available during opening hours only

Meeting room hire - Commercial organisation - hourly (1-3 hours)	\$10.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Meeting room hire - Commercial organisation - half day (4 hours)	\$30.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Meeting room hire - Commercial organisation - full day	\$50.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Meeting room hire - Not for Profit organisation - hourly (1-3 hours)	\$0.00	N	Υ	no	
Meeting room hire - Not for Profit organisation - half day (4 hours)	\$10.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Meeting room hire - Not for Profit organisation - full day	\$20.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Royal Picture Theatre

Private Functions

Bond (refundable)	\$229.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Key Deposit (refundable)	\$54.00	Ν	N	no	
Full Day - Corporate Rate	\$765.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Full Day - Local Non-for-Profit Community Groups - Private Functions	\$360.00	Ν	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Half Day - Corporate Rate - (max 3 hours)	\$410.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Half Day - Local Non-for-Profit Community Groups - Private Functions (max 3 hours)	\$166.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Staff Assistance - event setup and pack down	By Quotation	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Rehearsals

Per Day	\$129.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Extra services

Royal Theatre Green Room - per hour	\$22.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sound & Lighting Technician/Projectionist at cost	Per Quote	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Youth & Children Services

Long Day Care Facility (CCB rebate applies)

Nursery	\$115.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
2 year old room	\$105.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
3-5 years room	\$105.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Hourly rate (up to12 years)	\$17.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Full day charge if over 6 hours					
Late Pick Up Fee	\$30.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
per child per 15 minutes or part thereof					

continued on next page ... Page 33 of 58

continued on next page ... Page 34 of 58

Six (6) months

\$495.00

Ν

Υ

no

Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Adult [continued]				
12 Months	\$830.00	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Concession Membership				
On presentation of valid Commonwealth Pensioner Concession Card				
Daily - Concession	\$13.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Monthly - Concession	\$95.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Three (3) Months - Concession	\$275.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Six (6) Months - Concession	\$440.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
12 Months - Concession	\$680.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
School Students				
School Student - One Entry	\$7.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
On presentation of High School Student Pass				
Tertiary Students - One Entry	\$12.00	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
School Student - Monthly	\$48.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
On presentation of High School Student Pass				
Tertiary Students - Monthly	\$95.00	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
School Student - Six (6) Months	\$220.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
On presentation of High School Student Pass				
Tertiary Students - Six (6) months	\$440.00	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
School Student - 12 Months	\$380.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
On presentation of High School Student Pass				
Tertiary Students - 12 Months	\$680.00	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Other charges

Passes

Group Fit, Upstairs Office and Bathroom Hire

Per Hour	\$28.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Squash Organisations					
	***				E II (4000) D
Quirindi Squash Club - per hour charge (multiple courts)	\$32.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Casual Squash					
	400.00				E II (4000() D
Per hour per court	\$22.00	N	Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Recreational Buildings / Halls

Werris Creek Railway Institute, Quirindi Pavilion, Willow Tree, Warrah, Spring Ridge, Wallabadah, Currabubula & Blackville

Bond	\$229.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Full Day (over 4 hours) & Night Hire (after 6 pm)	\$223.00	N	Υ	yes	Partial Recovery
Half Day Hire – max 4 hours/before 6 pm	\$114.00	N	Υ	yes	Partial Recovery
Hourly	\$38.00	N	Υ	yes	Partial Recovery

Sports Grounds, Parks & Reserves

Individual User Agreements will be implemented for Regular Users

Quirindi Caravan Park

All bookings are subject to requirements of the Holiday Parks (Long-term Casual Occupation) Act 2002 which may change from time to time

Unpowered site per night (2 people)	\$20.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Unpowered site per week (2 People)	\$120.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Powered site per night (2 people)	\$35.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 36 of 58

Quirindi Caravan Park [continued]

Powered site per week (2 people)	\$210.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Additional Person per site per night - over 5 years of age	\$9.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Basic Cabin per night (2 people)	\$90.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Basic Cabin per week (2 people)	\$540.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Family Cabin per night (2 adults & 3 children)	\$110.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Family Cabin per week (2 adults & 3 children)	\$660.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cabin - Bond (refundable) Replacements/losses will be taken from bond in first instance - eg: towels, linen, keys, crockery	\$100.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Replacements/losses additional fee - for any costs incurred in excess of bond amount	Actual cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cleaning penalty fee - eg: excess rubbish, smoking in cabin, animal in cabin	\$545.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Damages to park property	Actual cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cancellation fee - notice given 72 hours or more prior to booking	100% refund	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cancellation fee - notice given 24-72 hours prior to booking	50% refund	N	Υ	no	
Cancellation fee - notice given less than 24 hours prior to booking	Nil refund	N	Υ		

Quirindi Racecourse/ Showground Complex

PA System - Bond (Refundable)	\$229.00	N	N	no	Partial Recovery
PA System - Per Day Hire	\$54.50	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Rodeo Arena - Day & Night Hire including Lights and Infield Canteen	\$1,090.00	N	Υ	no	Full/Partial Recovery
Rodeo Arena - Day & Night Hire including Lights and Infield Clubhouse	\$1,090.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Rodeo Arena - Day Hire (up to 10 hours)	\$460.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Rodeo Arena - Night Hire including lights (up to 6 hours)	\$460.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Rodeo Arena - Restoration of surface during event (upon request)	Actual Cost + 20%	N	Υ	no	120% Recovery
Camp Draft - Hire of Each Gate or Panel per day	\$6.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Assembling or Disassembling or Gates or Panels	Actual Cost + 20%	N	Υ	no	120% Recovery
Public Bar - under Grandstand - Bond (refundable)	\$229.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Public Bar – under Grandstand - Full Day Hire	\$475.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Public Bar - under Grandstand - Half Day Hire (max 4 hours)	\$360.00	Ν	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Under Dining Complex Area - Bond (refundable)	\$229.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 37 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Quirindi Racecourse/ Showground Complex [continued]					
Under Dining Complex Area - Full Day	\$273.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Under Dining Complex Area - Half Day (max 4 hours)	\$163.01	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Under Dining Complex Area + Public Bar under Grandstand - Bond (refundable) Refundable	\$229.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Under Dining Area + Public Bar under Grandstand - Full Day	\$530.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Under Dining Area + Public Bar under Grandstand - Half Day (max 4 hours)	\$360.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Camping at Event – Fee per event	\$550.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Picnic Races	\$3,950.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Hire of cross country course	\$450.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cross Country Course Water Jump - Filling One Dam up to 120KL of Water	\$310.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cross Country Course Water Jump - Filling Two Dams up to 320KL of Water	\$715.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Slashing upon request charged to user	Actual cost + 20%	N	Υ	no	120% Recovery
Nancy Gray Pavilion - Bond (Refundable)	\$229.00	N	N	no	Partial Recovery
Nancy Gray Pavilion Function Centre	\$710.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Nancy Gray Pavilion Function Centre - Canteen & Amenities Only	\$435.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
lockey Club Dining Complex					
Per event	\$543.37	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Price reflects nature of service and costs					
obsey Pavilion (per day)					
With Animals	\$645.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Hiring of Infield (excludes User Groups)					
Full Day with Amenities	\$435.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Half Day with Amenities	\$292.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Infield Clubhouse & Amenities (per hour - minimum of 2 hours)	\$36.50	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Full Day - includes Infield Canteen & Amenities	\$650.00	N	Υ	no	120% Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 38 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Hiring of Infield (excludes User Groups) [continued]				
Half Day - Includes Infield Canteen & Amenities	\$385.00	N Y	no	Full/Partial Recovery
Full Day - Includes Infield Clubhouse & Amenities	\$710.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Half Day - Includes Infield Clubhouse & Amenities	\$435.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Stables				
Open Stable – per night per horse	\$19.20	N Y	no	120% Recovery
Enclosed Stable – per night per horse	\$29.00	N Y	no	Full/Partial Recovery
Long-Term Rental - Open Stable – per week per horse	\$21.00	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
David Taylor Park				
Approved Events - Per hour (Min charge 3 hours)	\$78.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Approved events - Per Day	\$453.20	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Lighting Charge per night	\$109.00	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
School use - per event - excluding lights	\$122.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
School use - per annum - excluding lights	\$456.45	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Currabubula Recreation Ground				
Casual Hire of Ground - Per Day	\$465.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Casual Hire of Ground - Per hour (Min 3 hours)	\$78.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Camping at Events - Fee per Event	\$543.35	N Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
School use - per event	\$119.55	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
School use - per annum	\$456.45	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Willow Tree Recreation Ground				
Casual Hire of Ground - Per hour (Min 3 hours)	\$78.00	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Casual Hire of Ground - Per Day	\$453.20	N Y	no	Partial Recovery
Camping at Event – Fee per Event	\$590.00	N Y	yes	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 39 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Willow Tree Recreation Ground [continued]					
School use – per event	\$119.55	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
School use – per annum	\$456.45	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Other Parks & Recreation					
Casual Hire of Park Area (for markets, events, etc) - per 24 hours	\$292.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Sporting Precinct					
Henry Street Facility, Golland Fields, Combined Courts					
Casual Hire - Excluding light charges					
Full Day (per field) includes canteen and amenities	\$274.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Half Day (per field) includes canteen and amenities	\$145.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Casual Hire - Including light charges					
Full Day (per field) including canteen and amenities	\$434.70	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Half Day (per field) includes canteen and amenities	\$260.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Canteen					
Combined Courts					
Combined Netball / Basketball Courts - Casual Hire - Per Day	\$50.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Includes access to Clubhouse					
Combined Netball / Basketball Courts - Season Hire	\$1,005.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Season Hire up to Six Months					
Combined Netball / Basketball Courts - Clubhouse Hire - Bond	\$229.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Combined Netball / Basketball Courts - Clubhouse Hire - Per Hour	\$60.50	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Tennis Facilities					
Quirindi, Warrah Creek and Currabubula					
Casual Court Hire per hour	\$17.60	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Casual Court Hire per hour - including lights	\$24.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Quirindi Sporting Hub Precinct - Clubhouse (Milner Parade) Available Once Building Works are Completed - Milner Parade					
Sporting Hub Hall Hire - Bond	\$229.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sporting Hub Hall Hire - Per hour	\$76.50	N	Y	no	Partial Recovery
Sporting Hub Hall Hire - Half Day Hire (max four hours)	\$292.00	N	Y	no	Partial Recovery
Sporting Hub Hall Hire - Full Day	\$530.00	N	Y	no	Partial Recovery
Breakage of Crockery and Cultery	Charged at Replacement Cost	N	Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Hire of Crockery and Cultery	Per Quote	N	Υ	no	Full/Partial Recovery
Hire of Chairs and Tables	Per Quote	N	Υ	no	Full/Partial Recovery
User Group Fees					
Competition Lights Fee (per hour)	\$22.50	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Training Lights Fee (per hour)	\$11.25	N	Υ	yes	Partial Recovery
Quirindi High School - Annual User Fee (per field)	\$3,000.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Includes regular sport, carnivals and special events					
St Joseph's Quirindi - Annual User Fee	\$610.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Includes practice days and carnival					
Senior Cricket - Both Fields - per season	\$5,845.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Includes canteen, storage and wicket preparation					
Junior Cricket - per season - per field	\$1,465.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Includes canteen, storage and wicket preparation					

continued on next page ... Page 41 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
User Group Fees [continued]					
Quirindi Little Athletics - Annual User Fee Includes amenities	\$755.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Soccer Club - Adult season - Henry Street Complex Includes canteen and storage room	\$5,595.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Soccer Club - Junior Season - Golland Fields Includes canteen and storage room	\$1,405.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Touch Football Association - Adult - Summer Competition Includes canteen and amenities	\$3,450.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Touch Football Association - Adult - Winter Competition Includes canteen and amenities	\$1,725.00	N	Υ	yes	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Rodeo Committee - Annual User Fee Includes canteen, office and amenities	\$2,850.00	N	Υ	no	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Polocrosse Committee - Annual User Fee Includes canteen, office and amenities	\$3,000.00	N	Υ	no	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Pony Club - Annual User Fee Includes canteen, office and amenities	\$3,265.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Quirindi Eventing Club - Annual User Fee Includes canteen, office and amenities	\$5,570.00	N	Υ	no	30% cost recovery
Currabubula Pony Club - Annual User Fee Includes canteen, amenities and storage	\$2,640.00	N	Υ	no	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Show Society - Annual User Fee Includes all showground area and facilities (excludes racetrack)	\$5,855.00	N	Υ	no	30% cost recovery
Quirindi Grasshoppers Rugby League Football Club - Annual User Fee North-West Cow Horse Association - Annual User Fee	\$5,355.00 \$4,595.00	N N	Y Y	no no	30% cost recovery 30% cost recovery

Name Fee (incl. GS		cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
--------------------	--	-----	-------------------------------------

Swimming Centres

Entrance Fees

Promotional membership opportunties available throughout the year at the General Manager's discretion

Family Day Pass	\$16.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Adults	\$5.50	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Pensioners (Aged/Disabled only)	\$3.50	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
School Student (on Presentation of Student Card)	\$3.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Children (1 year to under 18 years)	\$3.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Spectator	\$3.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Off Peak Adult Entry 10am-2pm - available during school terms only	\$3.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery

Season Tickets

Adults

Full Season	\$160.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Full Season - Couple - living at same residential address	\$280.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery

Pensioner Concessions

Full Season	\$120.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Full Season - Couple - living at same residential address	\$190.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery

Family

Full Season	\$315.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Family as listed on Medicare Card					

Children (1 year and under 18 years)

Full Season	\$120.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
-------------	----------	---	---	----	------------------

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CSO	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Pool Social Functions					
Pool Inflatable Hire - per hour (min. 2 hours and min. 4 lifeguards)	\$220.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Minimum of 2 hours					
Social Functions	By quotation	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
User Groups					
General Lane Hire - per hour	\$40.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Swimming instruction, private coaching or private use					
Swimming Clubs - Lane Hire - per hour	\$4.50	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Maximum 3 Lanes, during standard opening hours					
Swimming Clubs exclusive use (weekday and weekends) - per hour	\$100.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Exclusive Use of Pool					
Exclusive use of pool - Weekdays - per hour min. 2 hours (includes set up of lanes etc.)	\$100.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Exclusive use of pool - Weekdays - per hour min. 2 hours (includes set up of lanes etc. and no admission fees)	\$120.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Exclusive use of pool - Weekend/Public Holidays - min. 2 hours (includes set up of lanes etc.)	\$210.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Learn to Swim Class					
Learn to Swim - Group Class - 30 minutes	\$16.00	N	N	no	Partial Recovery
Per person plus Pool Entry fee					
Learn to Swim - Individual Class - 15 minutes	\$21.00	N	N	no	Partial Recovery
Per person plus Pool Entry fee					
Learn to Swim - School Group	Cost recovery for Instructor Fees plus Lane Hire and Pool Entry Fees	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Aqua Aerobics Class					
Aqua Aerobics - Group Class - 45 minutes	\$16.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Per person plus Pool Entry fee					
Airport					
Agricultural	\$276.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Apron	\$550.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Tie down area	\$550.00	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Landing Fees					
Landing Fees	\$14.50 per Tonne	N	Υ	no	Partial Recovery
Public Cemeteries					
Reservations					
Grave sites - issue perpetual interment right for burial of coffin	\$1,340.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Columbarium wall - issue perpetual interment right for placement of ashes into niche	\$515.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Administration fee - transfer perpetual interment right	\$85.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Interments					
Single Depth	\$2,040.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Double Depth	\$2,135.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Infants/Still born	\$965.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Ashes into grave site	\$289.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Ashes into columbarium niche - includes columbarium plaque installation	\$150.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Burial on Saturday – additional fee applies	\$585.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Burial on Sunday – Special circumstances additional fee applies	\$835.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
------	---------------------------------	---------------	-----	-------------------------------------

Interment Services Levy

The Interment Services Levy appplies to all burial or ash interment services performed on or after 1 July 2024, regardless of when the right was purchased. Exemptions apply for children under 12 and destitute people.

Burial	\$171.60	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Ash Interment - grave site or columbarium niche	\$69.30	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Monumental Fees					
Application for approval to erect headstone or kerb grave	\$188.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Plaques					
Standard Lawn Plaque – includes 6 lines and 1 motif	By quote	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Standard Columbarium Plaque - includes 6 lines and 1 motif or design border	By quote	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Additional lines	By quote	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Additional motif	By quote	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Administration fee - plaque order	\$85.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Cancellation of plaque proof	\$109.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Lawn plaque installation - includes concrete base	\$142.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Columbarium plaque installation - memorial wall or grave site	\$100.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Special Orders	By quote	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Double Interment					
Book style	By quote	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Detachable plate	By quote	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Perpetual maintenance					
Site maintenance excludes plaques and monuments etc	\$1,075.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CS0	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Private Plots					
Applications for approval for private burial plots (including inspection) – per application	\$315.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Applications for approval for private burial plots (including inspection) plus Advertising (minimum)	\$835.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Administration					
Cemetery records enquiry (includes historical research or family information requests) - per hour or part thereof	\$145.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Administration fee - other approved transactions	\$85.00	N	Υ	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Water Supply Recreational Usage Charge per kL	\$3.94	N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Recreational Usage Charge per kL Usage Charges - Residential & Non-Residential	\$3.94	N	N	yes	Partial Recovery
Usage Charge – First Step rate (<75kL per quarter)	\$3.94	N	N	yes	Full/Partial Recovery
Usage Charge – Second Step rate (usage rate after 75kL per quarter)	\$4.70	N	N	yes	Full/Partial Recovery
Access Charges - Residential & Non-Residential				,	,
Access Charge (20mm)	\$759.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Access Charge (25mm)	\$1,200.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Access Charge (32mm)	\$1,800.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Access Charge (40mm)	\$2,235.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Access Charge (50mm)	\$3,490.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Access Charge (80mm)	\$8,915.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Access Charge (100mm)	\$13,915.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Connections to existing main (including meter supply)					
Standard 20mm (3/4") connection including backflow device.					
Each connection	\$1,815.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Connect meter to existing service	\$570.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Standard 25mm (1") connection including backflow device					
Each connection	\$2,270.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Connect meter to existing service	\$745.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Greater than 25mm water connection (doesn't include backflow devi	ce, installed by p	lumber)			
Each connection	Actual cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Disconnections					
Remove meter and "cap off" water service outside property	\$915.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Pressure & or flow statement					
Measure flow and pressure test	\$515.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
At 2 hydrants adjacent to the requested site					
Meter Readings					
At property settlement	\$123.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Return to read if inaccessible during regular reading run	\$123.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Water Meter Testing - Class 2 meters with verification scale of 1	L or less				
Refundable if meter faulty					
20 mm & 25 mm	\$425.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
32 mm & 40 mm	\$500.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 48 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	CS0	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Water Meter Testing - Class 2 meters with verification scale of	1L or less [continu	ued]			
50 mm & 80 mm	\$570.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
100 mm & 150 mm	\$685.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
200 mm 4 point non NATA test	\$900.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Jnsubstantiated work (i.e. not Councils asset to repair)					
Cost recovery of involving Council on work when not applicable	\$160.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Per hour					
Puring working hours Flag fall (minimum charge) Repairs	\$195.00 Actual cost	N N	N N	no no	Full (100%) Recovery
After working hours	Actual cost	IN	N	no	Full (100%) Kecover
	#200.00	N.I	NI		Full (1000/) Deceyor
Callout (minimum charge) Repairs	\$260.00 Actual cost	N N	N N	no no	Full (100%) Recovery Full (100%) Recovery
Service Restriction for Debt Recovery	/ lotati dost		.,	110	Tall (1997) Resolver
nstall restriction device	\$171.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Remove restriction	\$171.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Asset identification					
ocation of existing services for Telstra					
First location (max half hr)	\$153.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recover
Thereafter per half hour	\$82.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recover

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Location of existing Water Services Assets					
First location (max 1 hour)	\$176.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Thereafter per half hour	\$32.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
	Min. Fee: \$45.00				
Provision of plans					
Per Plan	\$29.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Development Charges - Water Headworks					
Developers' Charge – Water Services (other than villages)	\$15,030.00	N	N	no	Average (66%) recovery across all schemes
Per equivalent tenement					
Developer Charges – Village water services	\$11,460.00	N	N	no	Average (66%) recovery across all schemes
Per equivalent tenement					
Supplies					
From Bulk fill Facility - Quirindi					
Access Key – per tag	\$6.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Service Charge – per month for Account Cards only	\$26.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Usage Charge – Per kilolitre	\$6.90	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Minimum Charge – Per use	\$10.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Truck wash bay Quirindi					
A purchase of access tag					
Permanent Issue – Per tag	\$51.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Prepaid (60 mins use) – per tag	\$43.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 50 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
A purchase of access tag [continued]					
Prepaid Tag deposit (refundable on return) per tag	\$36.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Γimed usage					
Per minute of usage	\$1.20	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Minimum Charge – per use	\$32.50	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
National Truck wash System Account Fees					
Additional to Council charges (Refer to Avdata)	Actual cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Backflow Prevention					
Backflow Device Installation & Inspection	\$188.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Re-inspection upon non-compliance	\$158.00	N	Ν	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Late device test registration fee	\$106.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
In addition to annual device registration fee. Per month until registered					
Device Registration Fee					
1-3 devices per site	\$54.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
4-9 devices per site	\$76.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
10+ devices per site	\$105.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sewer Services					
Sewer					
Residential					
Access Charge	\$785.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Sewer Usage Charge (\$/kL)	No Charge	N	N	yes	
Standard Residential Charge (25mm)	\$785.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Non-Residential					
Sewer Usage Charge (SDF*\$/kL)	\$2.60	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Standard Non-Residential Charge (20mm)	\$520.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Standard Non-Residential Charge (25mm)	\$785.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Standard Non-Residential Charge (32mm)	\$1,165.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Standard Non-Residential Charge (40mm)	\$1,770.00	N	N	yes	Full (100%) Recovery
Inspections					
Additional Inspections & Reinspections	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Plumbing and Drainage Inspection	\$271.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Connections to existing sewer main					
Application to connect (Section 305 WM Act 2000)	\$271.00	Υ	N	yes	As determined by the Act
Sewerage Installation					
Provision of sewer junction into main	Actual cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Amendment of plan (including inspection)	\$201.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Disconnection of existing junction					
Price reflects private nature of service and costs and need to encourage subdivision de	evelopments				
"Cap off" sewer service line within property at request of owner	Actual cost	N	N	no	Average recovery across all schemes
Developer Charges - Sewer Headworks					
Price reflects private nature of service and costs and need to encourage subdivision de	evelopments				
Contribution to Headwork's DSP area 1 (Quirindi & Werris Creek)	\$3,575.00	N	N	no	Average recovery across all schemes
Per equivalent tenement					

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
------	---------------------------------	---------------	-----	-------------------------------------

Trade Waste

Trade Waste Fees and Usage Charges

Application Fees (including modifications)

Concurrence Class A & B discharger	\$390.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Concurrence Class C discharger	\$530.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Concurrence Class S discharger	\$530.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Trade Waste Discharge Factor Variation Request	\$143.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Approval Renewal (5 yearly)	\$143.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Annual Trade Waste Fee

Category 1 Discharger	\$131.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery	
Discharger requiring minimal pretreatment, or prescribed pretreatment with low impact on sewerage system.						
Category 2 Discharger	\$259.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery	
Discharger with prescribed pretreatment						
Category 3 – Large Discharger	\$865.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery	

Inspection Fees

Re-Inspection Fee	\$193.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Trade Waste Sampling	Actual Cost + 10%	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Trade Waste Charges

Category 1 Compliant Discharger	no charge	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Category 1 Non-Compliant Discharger	\$24.00	Ν	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Category 2 Compliant Discharger	\$2.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Category 2 Non-Compliant Discharger	\$24.00	Ν	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
Tankered Waste Charges				

Chemical Toilet	\$24.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Septic Tank Waste – Effluent	\$3.20	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Septic Tank Waste – Septage	\$31.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Excess Mass Charges per Kilogram

Substance

Food Waste Disposal Charge/Bed	\$39.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
pH coefficient (k)	Unit for this fee is 0.467 per kL	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Aluminium	\$0.90	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Ammonia (as N)	\$2.73	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Arsenic	\$90.15	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Barium	\$45.07	Ν	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Biochemical oxygen demand (BOD)	\$0.90	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Boron	\$0.90	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Bromine	\$18.03	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cadmium	\$417.50	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Chloride	no charge	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Chlorinated hydrocarbons	\$45.07	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Chlorinated phenolic	\$1,802.49	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Chlorine	\$1.82	Ν	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Chromium	\$30.05	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cobalt	\$18.36	Ν	Ν	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Copper	\$18.36	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Cyanide	\$90.15	Ν	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Fluoride	\$4.52	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Formaldehyde	\$1.82	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Oil & Grease (Total O & G)	\$1.64	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

continued on next page ... Page 54 of 58

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
------	---------------------------------	---------------	-----	-------------------------------------

Substance [continued]

Herbicides/ defoliants	\$901.87	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Iron	\$1.82	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Lead	\$45.06	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Lithium	\$9.02	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Manganese	\$9.02	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Mercaptans	\$90.15	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Mercury	\$3,004.57	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Methylene blue active substances (MBAS)	\$0.90	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Molybdenum	\$0.90	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Nickel	\$30.05	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Nitrogen (N) (Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen – TKN)	\$0.24	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Organoarsenic compounds	\$901.88	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Pesticides general (excludes organochlorins and organophosphates)	\$901.88	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Petroleum hydrocarbons (non-flammable)	\$3.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Phenolic compounds (non-chlorinated)	\$9.01	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Phosphorous* (Total P)	\$1.82	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Polyphorus aromatic hydrocarbons	\$18.36	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Selenium	\$63.44	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Silver	\$1.67	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sulphate (SO4)	\$0.20	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sulphide	\$1.82	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Sulphite	\$2.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Suspended Solids (SS)	\$1.18	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Thiosulphate	\$0.34	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Tin	\$9.01	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Total dissolved solids (TSS)	\$0.07	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Uranium	\$9.02	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Zinc	\$18.36	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Name

Ancillary Works

Property and Land

Price reflects private nature of works and current market values

Purchase of Council Road

Initial Investigation Fee - to determine Council or Crown control	\$156.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Application Processing Fee for Council Public Roads	\$1,450.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Application Processing Fee for Crown Public Roads	\$1,865.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Prescribed Advertising	Actual cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Survey and Land Registry Fees	Actual cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Legal Fees	Actual cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Valuation Costs	Actual cost	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Lease of Council Road, Land or Property

Per Application	\$315.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Per Inspection (if required)	\$193.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Prescribed Advertising	Actual cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Legal Fees	Actual cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery

Concrete Driveways

Reinforced, full width to Council specifications	Actual cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
--	-------------	---	---	----	----------------------

Footpath Construction and Cross Overs

At owner's request	Actual cost	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
--------------------	-------------	---	---	----	----------------------

Foot paving

Contribution to programmed works	50% of Actual Cost	N	N	yes	50% Cost Recovery
----------------------------------	--------------------	---	---	-----	-------------------

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory	GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
ARTC					
Price reflects nature of service and costs					
On-site meetings	\$830.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Engineering Construction Certificates Engineering Certificate					
Per certificate	\$207.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
plus per lot where civil works need checking	\$126.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Engineering Consultation					
Engineering advise development review of DA's.	\$415.00	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
Per staff member per hour. Minimum fee 1 hour					
Private Works					
Price reflects private nature of works and current market competition					
Private Works	By Quote - Dependent on Resource Availability	N	Υ	no	120% Recovery
Roads					
Price reflects private nature of works and current market competition					
Section 138 Roads Act Applications					
Per permit	\$133.00	N	N	no	Full (100%) Recovery

\$193.00

Actual cost

Ν

Ν

Ν

Ν

no

no

Per Inspection (if required)

Prescribed advertising

Full (100%) Recovery

Full (100%) Recovery

Name	2025-2026 Fee (incl. GST)	Statutory GST	cso	Pricing Policy (% cost recovery)
------	---------------------------------	---------------	-----	-------------------------------------

Electric Vehicle Charging

Electric Vehicle Charging Fee	\$0.50/kwh	N	Υ	no	Full (100%) Recovery
	Min. Fee: \$0.45				
Electric Vehicle Idle Fee	\$1.00/minute - following 15 minute grace period	N	Y	no	Full (100%) Recovery
	Min. Fee: \$0.91				

